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Please see below, an epic newsletter 
covering the events of the last three very 
busy weeks.

We are galloping towards the end of this 
academic year and as always it is 
incredibly busy with so much to look 
forward to. We are so proud of the 
progress that our children have made this 
year. At this point in the term, it is a joy to 
walk around school, talk to our children 
about their learning and look through their 
books.

Our year 6 children are currently working 
hard rehearsing for their final performance 
at Beacon for their parents next 
Friday. They can’t wait to share their 
memories and achievements of their time 
at Beacon, we are so proud of their 
triumphs and know it will be an emotional 
day for us all.

Today our year 5 children had a fantastic time at St Agnes beach with some of our 
friends from other Kernow Learning schools. They learned all about the importance of 
water safety with some surfing lessons thrown in, returning, returning to 
school exhausted and very happy.

Last week our year 2 children embarked on their Plymouth city experience. They had the 
most amazing adventure full of laughter, exciting learning experiences and most 
importantly memories that our children and adults will treasure forever. Highlights 
included visiting the famous hoe, taking park in a design workshop on the Tamar bridge 
and of course their magical and unforgettable ‘sleeping with the sharks’ experience. The 
adults could not have been more complementary about the children. Once again, a huge 
thank you for the year 2 team for making this possible, with a very special thank you to 
our wonderful parent volunteers. We couldn’t provide these incredible experiences 
without you.

However, last week was all about our incredible year 6 children. They received the 
results of their key stage 2 national assessments. They have worked so incredibly hard 
throughout their time at Beacon, but this year they have shone as year 6 pupils. Each 
and every one achieved their very best and surpassed ours and their own expectations 
in every aspect of school life. We couldn’t be prouder. The emotions continued with 
year 6’s final performance to the school and our families. It has been an absolute joy to 
watch each of these wonderful children blossom during their 7 years at Beacon into the 
very special individuals they are today. We will miss them all as they move onto the 
exciting next phase of their lives and know that they will continue to Be Brave, Be 
Brilliant and Believe that they can achieve their dreams as they continue to Shine 
Brightly. We must also thank all the staff who have worked to support, guide and 
educate our year 6 children as they have moved through Beacon. We give special 
mention to the staff who have worked particularly hard over the past few months, Mrs
Donelly, Mrs Dougan and Mr Edney.

Next week we will continue to celebrate their final days at Beacon, we can’t wait to see 
them dressed in their finest at their Prom and of course the school team will gather 
together to give them their very special Beacon send off on their last day. I hope that 
you can join us in the middle KS1 playground.



Wishing you a wonderful summer break when it arrives.
Kaye

Top story this week continued

This week our staff have had the pleasure of welcoming their new children, with each class working hard to establish their Growth Mindset ready for 
the new academic year. The week has also been filled with preparation for our 2nd Beacon Fest which was even bigger and better than last 
year. The whole school took part in the most incredible festival, starting with the opening ceremony festival flag parade. Every child had the 
opportunity to visit incredible stalls, take part in amazing activities, watch fantastic performances and of course take part in our very special festival 
camp. Thank you so much to every member of staff who gave their time to make this memorable event so very, very special. In true Beacon style it 
was a tremendous success and a real highlight of the year. Special thanks to Miss Carpenter for coordinating this mammoth event. Please look at 
our social media to see the wonderful pictures that truly capture the joy and excitement of all our festival goers.

Congratulations to our nursery children who graduated this week. Once again, we couldn’t have been prouder as they took to the stage. They have 
been a wonderful group, and we can’t wait for them to start the school journey with us in September.

This week we also celebrated the year with our Kernow Learning family of schools, sharing a very special assembly and enjoying an ice-cream with 
their friends across all 21 schools.

As we approach the end of this academic year, there are so many special thanks to give.
Thank you to our governing body for their excellent support and challenge throughout the year. We are so grateful to have such a dedicated team.

Thank you to our PTA keep delivering superb opportunities and experiences for all our children. This is ultimately down to the individuals who make 
up the team, their work really does make a difference to every child’s school experience.

Thank you to our amazing teachers and teaching assistants who have continued to be so passionate and committed to our children. Thank you also 
to the wider team; our site team, our kitchen & lunch team, our inclusion team and the office team. Without these incredible people our school 
wouldn’t run as smoothly as it does. As mentioned in last week’s newsletter we say goodbye to four members of staff as they move onto new 
opportunities. Many thanks to everyone for all your hard work at Beacon.

Thank you to our children, they are the heart of our school and the reason why the team give so generously with their time and commitment. Thank 
you to you all for making our lovely school what it is. You surprise and delight us every day. We wish you so much fun and happiness over the holidays.

Finally, thank you to you, for your fantastic support this year. We are so grateful to our families and the entire community who continue to ensure 
Beacon Shines Brightly.

Wishing you a wonderful summer break when it arrives - Kaye







Key Events for next week– KS1 and Shine
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Reception

Year 1
Team building 

challenge.
Beacon rainbow run. Self-portraits.

Year 2
Growth 

mindset activities
with our class,

Get colourful on the 
rainbow run!

Last day of school! 
Games

Shine



Key Events for next week– KS2 and ARB
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Year 3
Growth mindset 

activities with our 
classes

Rainbow Run!
Team games to end 

the year

Year 4
Growth 

mindset activities with
our class,

Get colourful on the 
rainbow run!

Last day of school! 
Games

Year 5
Growth 

mindset activities with
our class,

Get colourful on the 
rainbow run!

Last day of school! 
Games

Year 6
Mindset Activities
** Year 6 Prom in 

the evening **
Rainbow Run Last day of school 

** 3Bs Assembly **

Cosmonauts Summer activities Rainbow run
Last day of school 

fun



EYFS ‘Highlight of the Week’

This week we have been thinking about the 
transition to year one. We have been writing 
letters to our new teachers, telling them all 
about ourselves and what we are excited about 
for next year. We have also 
celebrated the fantastic first year at school 
we have had by having a popcorn and movie 
afternoon and having a final yummy treat around 
the fire pit. We are so proud of you all and good 
luck in year one!

A day of baking in Nursery 



KS1 ‘Highlight of the Week’

We have had a fantastic week in Year 2! Today 
we designed our own airplanes before making
paper models. We tested them outside to see whether 
size and weight had an impact on how well they flew.

We really enjoyed our 'bubble challenge' 
where we tried to make as many bubbles inside 
of one as we could! The children had brilliant 
perseverance towards the challenge, and we look 
forward to seeing them apply their growth mindset to 
their learning this year!

We have had a great week in Year 1 getting to know 
our new classrooms and adults.
We read the story Silly Billy and made worry 
dolls. We designed and made our class flags for 
the Beacon Fest opening ceremony and took part in 
all the fun activities during the day, our favourite
was the slip and slide. We have learnt about having 
a growth mindset and have persevered, 
especially with our writing.

We are looking forward to September when we can 
see more of your children's growth mindset skills.



KS1 ‘Highlight of the Week’

In Design Technology this week, Year One have had 
the best time designing, making and flying their very 
own kites! They had 
to choose their own materials, measure out 
their wooden dowels and choose which type 
of ribbon they would like for the tail. They had to fix 
all parts together, making sure they were secure 
and ready to fly! They have also enjoyed their class 
treat, a water fight and a trip to SUEZ recycling. 
WOW.... what a busy week! And most importantly, 
best of luck to you all as you move to Year 2!!!

What an amazing week Year 2 have had on their 
residential! The children were blown away by the 
incredible activities they did and experiences they had. 
We loved learning about the traditions of the Jewish 
Synagogue on our first stop, then to enjoy lunch in the 
sun at Plymouth Hoe. The Box Museum was packed full 
of interesting artefacts that linked to so much of our 
learning. Bowling next was fantastic – we got 
competitive and loved showing off our skills. The 
children then explored the aquarium which was 
incredible and drifted off to sleep while gazing at the 
mesmerizing shark tank. What a brilliant week!



Lower KS2 ‘Highlight of the Week’

Wow! What an incredible start to life 
in Year 4! During the week, we have thoroughly
enjoyed getting to know our new classes and 
learning all about the children's hobbies,
favourite subjects and aspirations for the future.

They have already impressed us with 
their wonderful 'growth mindsets' and their enthus
iasm during Beacon Fest! A super start!

What a brilliant start to Year 3. We've 
enjoyed growth mindset week, creating marble 
runs, testing our artistic talents to draw movie 
characters and we had an incredible time 
at camp. We were so proud of everyone who stayed 
the night, and we were so proud to win best 
dressed stall for our hair braiding stall for the 
enterprise competition. We look forward to next 
week before we finish for the summer holidays. 
Bring on year 3!



Lower KS2 ‘Highlight of the Week’

Wow! What a fantastic final week we have 
had in Year 4! After all of the children's 
hard work throughout the year, what better 
way to celebrate than a water fight? We 
had a brilliant time in our class treat on 
Wednesday afternoon in the sunshine!
We are so proud of the children this 
year and wish them all the best as they 
move into year 5! 

That was fun. A year of hard work and 
adventures. This week the classes have 
behaved brilliantly; Pioneers have 
perfected login onto the computers and 
have been tricked into learning via many 
Kahoots; Discoverers have had a class 
party! We were lucky to watch both the 
Year 6 rehearsals and the Rocksteady 
performances. We ended Thursday with 
some epic tennis rallies and smashes.



Upper KS2 ‘Highlight of the Week’

Wow what a week! Welcome to Year 5!

We are all so proud of how you have settled into your
new classes with your new teachers. What a fabulous
first impression you have all made.

Growth Mindset week has been incredible - finishing off 
with the best BEACON FEST ever. I hope you have the 
best weekend and get lots of sleep before our last
three days before your well-deserved summer holidays.

Well done and thank you from Mr Herman and Miss Ace.

Welcome to Year 6!

What an amazing first week we have had 
together, getting to know each other and celebrating 
during Beacon Fest yesterday. It was an absolute
pleasure getting to know all children this week and all 
Year 6 teachers agree that there are special things on 
the way.

We hope everyone has a restful weekend and we look
forward to seeing them again on Monday. Only 3 days
to go until the summer holidays.



Upper KS2 ‘Highlight of the Week’

Well that is it: Year 6 have finished their official 
time in classes at Beacon. All of the Year 6 team 

would like to take a moment to thank each child for 
the contribution they have made this year.

All children have smashed through the targets and 
expectations we have had of them and are in 

a great position looking forward to their transition to 
secondary school soon.

Next week, children will be working as school 
ambassadors and supporting other children as 

they transfer to their new classes. I know that they 
will all continue to be brilliant.

The year 5 team would like to take this
opportunity to thank our children for an incredible
year. We have made so many brilliant memories along
the way; we have laughed together, cried together
and learnt so much together. Each and every one of you,
has truly inspired us. We are so proud to have taught you
this year and will miss you so much. You are all going
to achieve incredible things in year 6. You are
exceptional role models and we can't wait to see you all
flourish.

All our love, Mr Herman, Mrs Mills,
Mrs Hine and Miss Wheeler xxx



Cosmonauts and Shine ‘Highlight of the Week’

The children in Shine have all shown 
incredible growth mindset this week. They 
have really enjoyed meeting their new 
teachers in Year 4 and getting comfortable 
in their new classroom.

Beacon Fest was a massive highlight; the 
children all had an amazing time!

We have had a brilliant 
week this week and 
got to end it 
with Beacon Fest and 
a water fight. The 
children all had a 
fantastic time, and it 
has been great to see 
so many smiling 
faces!



Cosmonauts and Shine ‘Highlight of the Week’

This week in Shine we have been learning 
about how shadows are formed. We made 
our own puppets and explored making 
shadows using the projector. In cooking 
the children made waffles, they carefully 
weighed out the ingredients for the 
mixture and then cut up strawberries and 
bananas for the toppings.

We have enjoyed repotting 
our sunflower seeds this 
week and we are excited 
to see how high they will 
grow. We also
made 'snail' cheese 
and ham pinwheels to
link to our story
'Sharing a Shell'



Rosie Chance

George Bailey-Lewis

All Spaceships!

All of Rockets!

All of Cosmonauts

Bonnie Dalley

Lucas West

William Parker

Logan Setterfield

RJ Hearn

Millie Lean

Lily Stoneman

All of Aviators

All of Astronomers

All of Astronauts

A great growth mindset



All Space Voyagers

All Space Travellers

All Space Adventurers

All Space Explorers

All Spaceships

All Rockets

Jack Freeman

Logan Setterfield

Finn Lee

Harry Ayling

Charlotte Freeman

Kenneth Keogh

Alissia Gilbert

Ruby Long

All of Year 6

Super Reader



Theo Hamley

Ella Buckingham

Isla Morrish

Theo Morris

Leo Crocker

Archer Watkins

Ellie Williams

Xachary Starr

Lowenna Burnett

Brooke Symons

Bella Williams-Fielder

Millie Lean

Betsy-May Green

Aaliyah Owen

Olek Mazur

Cody-Jay Tamblin

Aiden Vague

Wonderful Writing



Total
19261

Total
20558 Total

18427

Total
22038



Attendance Information



Attendance Information



Monday 22nd July Year 6 Prom

Tuesday 23rd July Beacon Rainbow Run

Wednesday 24th July Summer Holiday begins – 2pm finish – no wraparound care

Tuesday 3rd and Wednesday 4th September INSET DAYS - School closed to pupils

Thursday 5th September Start of the new academic year - autumn term
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IMPORTANT

For safeguarding purposes children should not
be wearing smart watches in school.

SAFEGUARDING



Young Carers

If you believe that your child is a young carer then 

please speak to our admin team and they will 
advise you as to how we can help you in school. 

Or you can contact Cornwall Young Carers directly 
on their freephone number 01736 756655, or by 

emailing kernowyoungcarers@barnardos.org.uk.

Cornwall Young Carers complete great work with 
the young carers in our county by aiming to support 

them to self-manage caring responsibilities, 
providing information, advice and guidance over the 

phone and working with schools. 

They also provide direct 1-1 work with Young 

Carers and Young Adult Carers as well as offering 
activities on a regular basis and during the school 

holidays.

mailto:kernowyoungcarers@barnardos.org.uk
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A Polite Request.

If you need to get a 
message to your 
child during the 

school day, please 
call the main office 
before 2:30pm to 

ensure the message 
is passed on.
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A big thankyou to Asda and 
their Community Champions 
who have donated equipment 
for our school gardening club 
to use! They work tirelessly to 

support charities, projects 
and initiatives that make a 

real impact for local people. 
They also build close 

relationships with local 
schools, working with 

teachers to promote healthy 
food and an active lifestyle, 
enthusing children about 

cooking and talking to them 
about protecting the 

environment. We are so 
grateful for their support, 

and we are excited 
to start gardening!



Gabi MuraszkoNoah LaugharneMaya Ruston-Wilkinson
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Ready, Set, Play! 
Bodmin Leisure 
Centre are throwing 
open the doors on 
20th & 21st July for 
an open weekend 
like no other. Try 
Tennis, Pickleball, 
Aqua, Fitness 
classes, Gym 
sessions, 
Swimming or 
challenge your 
friend to a social 
game of tennis or 
badminton. 

The choice is 
yours!! 

Find out what's on 
and to book your 
place visit: 

Better.org.uk/open-
days 
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